
Philips 6150/EL6154 notes


1. These units were actually manufactured by AKG and rebadged by Philips, some time around 1963-5. They are better known by their AKG names: C60 microphone (condenser, cardioid) and N60A power supply (PSU).
2. Being condenser microphones, they are powered, but not to the modern +48VDC standard. That’s why they have their own power supplies. Do not connect to a mixer input with ‘phantom power’ enabled.
3. The audio signal coming out of the XLR connector on the PSU is 600 ohm, balanced, probably a pretty low level.

4. The microphones contain an unobtainable AC701K valve. Handle with extreme care. Do not drop. Keep in the lined boxes provided wherever and whenever possible. Suggest studio use only, no stage work.

5. The PSU runs off 240VAC and generates 125V HT and 4V heater supplies up the wire to the microphone. Any of these is potentially lethal. I’ve done my best to make them all electrically safe in terms of earthing and insulation, but they are around 60 years old and standards were different then, by which I mean much lower. Use with extreme care. No responsibility accepted.
6. The PSU originally used multi-section electrolytic capacitors which are no longer obtainable. I have replaced with off-the-shelf types except as noted below, so the next service should be considerably more straightforward, in 10-15 years’ time.

7. The PSU originally used a germanium power transistor in the heater supply. These are both very hard to obtain now and unreliable. I have disconnected it and replaced with an equivalent modern LM317 IC configured to do exactly the same job, which is to current-limit the heater supply to 105mA.

8. Similarly I have replaced 4 large electrolytic capacitors in the HT supply with two plus a modern voltage regulator IC circuit based on a TL783. This should be both more reliable and electrically quieter.

9. I have also replaced the proximity filter components. This filter has three positions: 0 (off), -7dB, and -12dB, in increasing order of effect. It is intended to counter-act the ‘proximity effect’ whereby bass frequencies are accentuated if you hold the microphone too close to the source, e.g. in-your-face vocals. I wouldn’t be using these microphones for vocals actually, but for acoustic instruments where you want to pick up every delicacy in the sound: guitar, piano, cymbals, …

10. I have also replaced a 5-pin DIN plug on one microphone cable (microphone end), on electrical safety grounds.
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